FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 29th April 2019 at 6pm in the White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge
Present:  Martin Whittell, Diana Monahan, Paul Monahan, Susan Quick and Lesley Mackay.
Apologies:  David Storr and Kathy Pitt
Minutes of the last meeting:  The wrong date of the last meeting was given, it should have read 18th March 2019.  With this alteration the minutes were approved.
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  The next meeting of this Group takes place on 19th May, 2019.

Accessibility Measures:  Access to the Café from the platform side was impossible for wheelchair users.  Paul & Diana reported that the contractor’s site manager said they were hoping to make adjustments to remedy this.  Diana will write to Nicola Wright to obtain clarification on this.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Improvements to the paved area to the front of the station have been requested by Hebden Bridge Disability Access Forum.
New Trains visit:  Nothing further to report

Toilets:  It is hoped that the remedial work to the roof will be completed in the next few days.                                              

Book Swap:  The supply of books continues to be well maintained by Viv.
Information Boxes:  These need to be updated.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Booking Office Refurb:  The Booking Office is scheduled to re-open this Thursday, the 2nd of May.
Water butt: Paul hopes to make a stand for the new water butt once the contractors’ scaffolding has gone.  Paul was thanked for repairing the damaged water butt on Platform 1.  Action:  Paul Monahan
Consultees:  Paul Monahan suggested that the Friends should seek to be on a list of CMBC’s Statutory Consultees as of right on planning matters relating to Hebden Bridge Station.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Chair’s Report:  Martin said he had nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr had reported, prior to the meeting, that only one invoice, for the purchase of plants by Martin Whittell, had been received and paid since his last report.  
Diana reported that she had sent off the End of Grant Report and all the financial details for the Exhibition to Jason Boom, Town Clerk, Hebden Royd Town Council.
Working Party Report:  Martin said that one of the planters by the front door had gone missing.  The Big Spring Up 2019 took place as planned – with thanks to all the volunteers who turned up.  There is relatively little gardening work to do at the moment, but the watering of plants and litter picking continue to be required.  Thanks to Martin and Heather for their regular watering of the window boxes and tubs.

It was agreed that we should keep the matter of the border on our agenda..
Diana mentioned that she has not yet had a reply from the Handy Man’s Project.  However, it may be that now the window boxes have been replaced, they could repair the tables used by the Café.
Website:  Diana has been updating the links on the website. 
Northern Railway:  Nothing to report.
Community Rail:  Martin, David Storr and Lesley attended a meeting with John Lewer and Tom Jones of CMBC to discuss the possibility of setting up a Rail Partnership along the Calder Valley.  While the discussions were positive, it was stressed that these were only initial soundings.  
Future Plans:  These will be discussed in greater detail at our next meeting.  It was agreed that having displays on the fencing on the extended Platform 2 area.  Examples of what have been tried at other stations are available in the Station Manager’s office on Platform 1 (they are currently in a cardboard box pending the start of the refurbishment).  The key to this room can be obtained from the Booking Office.  Action:  All members

Any Other Business: 
Keys to Station Master’s Office/Store Room:  Martin will try to get these back next week when the various works have been completed.  Action:  Martin Whittell
Date of next meeting:  Monday 8th July 2019 at 6.00pm – in the Station Master’s Office on Platform 1.

